Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, October 11, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore


Trustees
Fred Blee, Dennis Carlin, C. Morgan Inderwies, Tom Canfield

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci 

Attorney
Frank Como

Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:00 PM.  

Guests:   Carol Cooley has issue of extremely high water bill for the funeral home, discussed with office; would like private consultation with the Board; meeting to be set up with Bill Foster, office, and one board member; Mrs. Cooley to call office and set up meeting.  Mike and Deborah Reynolds raised issue of flooding of their home on Brook Street three times in 12 months and costs incurred; they are disheartened by concrete structure that runs in front; have been told that culvert is too antiquated and narrow, and if one more flood they would be considered FEMA disaster home; creek needs to be wider and needs to be cleaned.  They were informed that State hasn’t been allowed to clean it due to environmental protection.  Bill Foster to get Wendy from Soil & Water here on the 25th, and also explained work that has been done; creek not owned by Village so FEMA can’t get involved; Resident were encouraged to contact NYSDOT about having it cleaned out, Mayor will contact Dale Weston and encouraged residents to create a spokesperson and attend Tom Libous office hours on the 25th.  Residents thanked DPW for hard work during flood.  Army Corps of Engineers have been notified, they are backed up and don’t know when they will be out.  Food Pantry received donations from benefit, would like names of those in need; they were asked to put in writing and will be placed on web.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from September 6, 2011, and September 13, 2011, with a motion by Blee, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Discussed as presented.  (September 6, 2011 amended report, October 11, 2011 reports for Village and Library)
BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $26,249.94 from abstract numbers 21, 22 and 23 with a motion by Inderwies, seconded by Canfield. Carried.
WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Bob Stevens discussed meeting with Hunt and work to be done for Project #4; first two proposals refused and new proposal to go to USDA. Engineer encouraging Village to apply for Community Block Grant, concern that amount left is less than rough estimate.

Municipal Building – No report.

Water Civil Suit – Board meeting on 18th for resident to be heard before shut-off; one suit gone into foreclosure, attorney needs to do research, should be resolved by December meeting.

Parking in Village – No report.

Use of Village Green & Band Stand – No Report.

Absentee Property Owners – No report.

Unlicensed Vehicle Law – No planning board meeting last month.

Ladder Factory – Leonard Hilldale not interested in pursuing ladder factory; Court in November; if property owned by County, may be responsible for building if unsafe.

29-31 S. Main Street – Meeting with Code Enforcement, request to have phase 2 extended.  Discussion of work done and reasons all work not completed; concrete work cannot be done in cold weather, requesting change in phase work to spring; residents voiced concerns about work getting done; board discussed starting process of demo which will take same amount of time as second phase ends, can stop process if needed, but if work not done, will be in place; request contract from contractor.  Letter to be sent from CEO stating signed agreement with contractor required including dates of project and completion, also proof of deposit; board wants to see it completed but nothing in past has shown they will; progress with potential demolition if necessary; question raised of payment of engineering report, costs will be assessed to their taxes.  Motion by Blee, seconded by Carlin directing the Code Enforcement Officer to proceed in the following manner:  First, a signed contract from contractor stating beginning and completion date of project plus proof of deposit.  Contract must be signed by property owners and contractor.  Secondly, continue process on building for eventual demolition, invoicing landowners with costs to village toward this end.  Roll call vote, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies, Canfield and Tornatore – Yes.  Carried.  


Website Home Page – Tom working on it.

Energy Audit – No report.

CEA – SEQR prepared, has not gone out yet.

Library –  Attended FEMA meeting, Library signed up for process, reviewed work done after flood.  Bike ride postponed until spring.
NEW BUSINESS:
Audit – Leslie Spurgin reviewed the audit for the water project and distributed audit to board members.  She detailed audit and findings; no problems found, those from last audit all corrected.
RESOLUTION #52-11
Transfer for B.A.N. Payment (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Canfield. Roll call vote, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies, Canfield and Tornatore – Yes.  Carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement –
Stop work order given and court in November.


Public Works – Monthly water samples; flood; extra water samples from wells after flood; pick up flood debris; mow and trim village; flood repairs to Library, Municipal Building and Trout Ponds; get quotes for remaining flood repairs.

Mayor – End of month will receive 8 month budget totals, starting a month earlier; will be difficulty next year, bound to 2% increase in level of expenditure, for override have to hold public hearing.


Personnel – No report.

Green Initiative – No Report.

REAP – Tom Reynolds reported September meeting canceled due to flood, will meet in Candor for meeting tomorrow; Mayor requested any information on opportunities.

Planning Board – No report.

Board of Appeals – No report.

Building & Grounds - No report.


Parks/Youth –  Discussed concern with risky cheerleading activities at trout ponds, discussed with Dale Larson; using Berkshire field for football.

Village Businesses – 
No report.

Library – Discussed earlier in meeting.

Police – Report given to board members for last month.

Attorney – No report.

Clerk – Solid Waste and Water bills out September 1st, newsletter out Friday; Bond reviewed; approximately 60 remaining for electronic meters.
CORRESPONDENCES:
Thank you note read to DPW for Newark Valley Days as well as to Village.

Concern raised by resident regarding Town not paying water, questioned why village giving town free water, does not see it as a shared service, and especially since village residents couldn’t use town dumpsters, we are paying town taxes and feels town should pay for water.  Mayor explained origin; Board agreed things have changed since then.  Resolution written and passed.
RESOLUTION #53-11
Town Highway Water Payment (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Canfield, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies, Canfield and Tornatore – Yes.  Carried.  


Certify unpaid taxes – reviewed and signed by board members.

Motion to adjourn at 9:50 PM by Blee, seconded by Inderwies.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 
